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President’s Message by Kathy Campagnoli  INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

Dear Fellow Members, 

Thanksgiving Day is just around the corner, reminding us to 

acknowledge the goodness in our lives. We should remember that 

when Abraham Lincoln proclaimed the last Thursday in November 

a day for giving thanks, our country was immersed in the turmoil of 

civil war. However, Lincoln still chose to believe in a better future 

and to feel grateful, because he asserted that gratitude does not 

come from our circumstances; it comes from how we choose to see 

the world. Should we not try to emulate Lincoln and choose grati-

tude in the face of adversity? Although many of our members have 

lost loved ones this year or have suffered health challenges them-

selves, they have remained mindful about the importance of being 

thankful and the readiness to show kindness and appreciation. This 

newsletter is dedicated to our members, for we are grateful for your 

staunch support of our association and its initiatives. We are thank-

ful for you and your fellowship. We count each of you as a blessing! 

We greatly appreciate the many volunteers who assisted school 

children with tours at the Frederick Fair, under the direction of Dr. 

John George. Gratitude is also extended to the volunteers who as-

sisted with the FCPS Research ED conference held at Frederick 

High, with special recognition given to Carrie Mehl for her extensive 

work in overseeing the organizational planning for the event. We 

are also thankful for the members who joined us at our October pic-

nic held at Ballenger Creek Park. The weather was perfect, the 

Mission Barbecue was delicious, and the camaraderie was sub-

lime. The nearly one hundred members in attendance had much to 

be thankful for on that special day, especially the reduced cost of 

lunch as an acknowledgement from our Board of Directors of just 

how much we value your membership. Congratulations to Lee Jef-

frey for winning the Panera gift card drawing at the conclusion of 

our fun ice-breaker picnic activity! 

We look forward to sharing good fellowship at our upcoming holi-

day breakfast at Richland Golf Course in Middletown on December 
President’s Message Continued on page 2 
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7 (details included in this newsletter). We are grateful to the new FCPS Superintendent, Dr. Cheryl 

L. Dyson who will be devoting time from her busy school schedule to join us. Also, we are hosting 

student singers from Middletown Elementary School, under the direction of music teacher Autumn 

Avila. We hope you will join us for our special holiday event and mark your calendar for upcoming 

gatherings this spring:  a luncheon on March 15, 2023 at Morningside Inn, followed by a luncheon 

on May 17 at Schroyer’s Tavern at Maryland National Golf Club.  

With kind regards, 

Kathy 

    

Happy Veteran’s Day  

November 11 

On this day, we honor all current and former mem-
bers of the Armed Services. Thank you for your ser-
vice to this country. Your bravery, sacrifice, and 
strength do not go unnoticed, and we will always be 
indebted to you and your family for all that you have 
given to our country. We owe you our gratitude, but 
more than that, we owe you our freedom.   

SAVE THE DATE!! 

Ring in the New Year Happy Hour 

January 11, 2023 

4:00-7:00 

 

 

 

906 N East Street, Frederick 

$1.50 off Bar Drinks  

$2.00 off Appetizers 

RSVP by January 6 to  

Sally Smith 

simplysally@comcast.net 

301-694-7289 

Good Times had by All at our Capital Crave Happy Hour on September 28! 

Photos courtesy of Tina Bruley, FCRSPA member 

President’s Message Continued 
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Health/ Insurance News 

Joe Polce 

Medicare Changes for 2023 

There are some changes with Medicare proposed for 2023 that if actually hap-

pens would be beneficial for retirees. The Medicare Part B premium is project-

ed to be $164.90 which is a decrease of $5.20 from the premium in 2022 (170.10). As I have stated 

in the past Medicare premiums are income based. Go to Medicare.gov to view the chart of the in-

come based premiums for 2023. 

The Medicare annual deductible for 2023 is projected to be $226.00 which is a decrease of $7.00 

from the annual deductible in 2022 ($233.00). This deductible will reset on January 1, 2023. The de-

ductible must be paid before medical claims are paid by CareFirst. The dental deductible also resets 

on January 1, 2023. 

Social Security Increase 

The annual increase to Social Security income is projected to increase by 8.7% for 2023. This would 

be the largest increase in many years.  

(The changes mentioned above are projections at this time. We won’t know the actual chang-

es until we see them on January 1, 2023) 

Medicare Open Enrollment 

WE will or have started to get inundated with ads on Medicare open enrollment. Please remember 

that we are enrolled in a Medicare Part D prescription plan through FCPS. WE cannot be enrolled in 

two Medicare plans. So as good as some of these ads look, enrolling would terminate the FCPS 

plan.  

Human Resources Staff Changes 

Julie Ngugen has been appointed to the position of Director of Human Resources and Sarah Minnick 

has been appointed to the position of Senior Manager Benefits and Wellness. Christine Hubble re-

mains as the retiree contact (301 644 5052) 

CareFirst / Johns Hopkins Issue 

The contract dispute between CareFirst and Johns Hopkins medical practice has been settled. Earli-
er Johns Hopkins threatened to stop accepting CareFirst insurance as an in-network client. In fact, 
several Johns Hopkins patients received letters from Johns Hopkins indicating that December 9, 
2022 would be the effective day. The dispute centered on the amount of money CareFirst paid on 
claims. Hopkins decided to hold their patients hostage as a bargaining chip. The fact is that both par-
ties needed each other. Finally after much agony, the dispute was settled. Hopkins will remain as an 
in-network practice. At least until the end of this contract term.   

FCRSPA Auditor Report 
The auditor met with Treasurer Shirley McDonald on August 31 to com-
plete the annual audit of the FCRSPA Treasurer reports. All records were 
in order so the report prepared by Treasurer McDonald was signed. 
Thanks to Shirley McDonald for her accurate financial work for our organi-
zation.  
 
Shirley Stroup, Auditor      
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Special Thanks to FCRSPA Executive Board Members 

We applaud the dedicated work of our leadership! 

President    Kathy Campagnoli 

President-event   Kenny Garvey 

Secretary    Sharon Rectanus 

Treasurer    Shirley McDonald 

Archives    Cynthia Stull 

Auditing    Shirley Stroup 

Community Service    Irene Bailey, Charlene Perry, Claudia Harrington 

E-mail     Sandy Zimmerman 

FCPS Liaison   Joe Polce 

Legislation    Tom Slater 

Membership    Marsha Wise, Deborah Thackston, Sally Smith 

Nominating    Judith Brandenburg 

Remembrance & Sunshine      Brenda Martz, Faye Buckingham 

Publications    Jenny Powell 

Social Events   Ann Keyfauver, Mary Straits 

Scholarship            Nancy Gordon 

Webmaster    Carroll Kehne 

Our Leadership Team just needs YOU!  

Please consider joining us to help keep our organization strong. 

We need a Nominating Committee Co-Chairperson: The nominating committee presents a 

slate of officers on a two-year basis. The officers include a President, President-elect, Treasur-

er and Secretary. Current chair Judy Brandenburg is seeking assistance from a fellow associa-

tion member to assist her in seeking qualified candidates to serve in these officer positions. 

The President will be elected in even years and the Secretary and Treasurer in odd years.  

Please contact our President, Kathy Campagnoli if you are interested in either of these posi-

tions: Kathy2157@comcast.net (phone #301-401-1637)  

Remembrance and Sunshine Committee 

Please notify us if you know of any members who are ill, have passed away, or 

who have had an immediate family member pass away. We will send thinking of 

you, get well, and sympathy cards. 

        Brenda Martz                             Faye Buckingham 

      brmartz@comcast.net                buck0107@comcast.net 

mailto:brmartz@comcast.net
mailto:buck0107@comcast.net
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National Day of Giving November 29 

The National Day of Giving or “Giving Tuesday” (which takes place on the Tuesday after Thanksgiving) was 

created in 2012 to unleash the power of radical generosity to those in need of charities. Non-profits and char-

itable organizations usually participate in the day to fundraise for the disadvantaged and underserved. The 

movement has now grown to eighty countries around the world. If you would like to participate, we encour-

age you to donate to your favorite charity or to visit the MRSPA.org website so you can donate to our state 

organization to support contributions to the Maryland Food Bank. Thank you! 
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A Perfect Day for a Picnic! 

Ballenger Creek Park, October 6 

Photos courtesy of Luke Perry, FCPS Career Technology Center Student 



 8 

 

FCRSPA Newsletter – November 2022  

BRING A FRIEND AND JOIN US AT THE 

2022 FCRSPA Holiday Breakfast 

Wednesday, December 7th, 2022         Vistas at Richland Golf Club 

50 Glenbrook Drive, Middletown, MD 21769 

From Frederick: Rt. 40 Alternate to Middletown, left at the stoplight by the shopping centers on-

to Middletown Parkway, left onto Glenbrook Drive.  

An elevator is available on the lower level up to ballroom. 

Doors open at 8:30 with breakfast served at 9:00 AM. 

 

Fruit Salad, Scrambled eggs, Sausage and Bacon, Breakfast Potatoes and Muffins, 

 Freshly Brewed Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea and Juice 

$15.00 per person 

   

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------————————- 

Reservations are due to Ann Keyfauver, 205 Linden Blvd., Middletown, MD 21769  

by November 24, 2022 

Phone 301-371-5782   Checks or cash only 

Name ____________________________________   Guest(s) ___________________________________ 

Phone ___________________________________     Email _____________________________________ 

Total number attending_________________ 

 

Have you become a new member since March 2020? YES _________ NO __________ 

Emeritus (90 or older) __________ 

____________ Amount enclosed ($15.00 per person Members and Guests)  

 

Please mail the bottom of this form and check to FCRSPA as soon as possible.  

Seating is limited so please make your reservation early.    

The deadline for reservations is November 24, 2022. 
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Thank you to Tess Blumenthal, Cheryl Concannon, 
Linda Sanders, Lisa Freel, Caryn Driebelbies, and 
Donna Bowman for working together to make 12 
blankets for Children of Incarcerated Parents Partner-
ship. We will be getting together again on Monday, 
November 14 at the Spires Cafe at the Career and 
Tech Center from noon - 3:00 PM. Hope you can 
join in the fun with old friends. All you need is sharp 
scissors. If you plan to help, please contact Sally 
Smith at simplysally@comcast.net  or 301-694-
7289 by November 12 so we will have enough 
kits. 

Thanks to our Blanket Makers! Join us! 

Community Services Committee 
 
Irene Bailey, Claudia Harrington, Charlie Perry 
 
TOYS FOR TOTS! 
 
The December 7 holiday breakfast at Richland Golf Club will feature our annual Marine Corps 
Toys for Tots collection.  Please bring unwrapped toys for children aged 0 to 12.  The Marines are 
also always happy to accept cash and checks (made out to Toys for Tots).  Please also bring any 
school supplies or toiletries you may have accumulated. 
 
Thanks to those who attended the Ballenger Creek Park picnic in October and the Lewistown 
luncheon in July there were enough school supplies plus $13 in cash to donate to a school which 
had never received a donation from FCRSPA: Windsor Knolls Middle.  The generous contribu-
tions of toiletries went to SHIP, the Student Homelessness Initiative Partnership.  If you would like 
to make a monetary donation to SHIP, which provides "new clothing, funding for youth enrichment 
activities, counseling services, and emergency shelter when no other options exist" (from the web-
site www.shipfrederick.com ), please make checks payable to FCRSPA with SHIP on the nota-
tion line and bring to the holiday breakfast or mail to:  
                              Shirley McDonald  
                              3677 Ridgeview Rd.  
                              Ijamsville, MD  21754    

 
 
The 2022-23 Sailing Through the Winter Solstice boat display on Carroll 
Creek in downtown Frederick will take place from November 19 to March 
4.  If you choose to vote for the Hood College boat entry you will be ben-
efitting scholarship aid to SHIP students.  There is a SHIP student cur-
rently attending Hood and doing well.  
 

Many thanks to the 17+ FCPS retirees who volunteered at the ResearchED conference at  
Frederick High on October 22. 
 

mailto:simplysally@comcast.net
http://www.shipfrederick.com/
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FREDERICK COUNTY RETIRED  

SCHOOL PERSONNEL ASSOCIATION  

 

8101 Claiborne Ct. 

Frederick, MD 21702  

 

Inside this edition: 

 Upcoming Health Insurance Changes 

 Pictures, Pictures, Pictures of our Members Volunteering and having Fun 

 Holiday Breakfast Invitation 

 Many Volunteer Opportunities 

 Happy Hour Invitation 

 Future Luncheon Dates 

 And so much more! 


